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Seven Hills High School






Dear parents and caregivers,
Our thoughts are with all of our Seven Hills High School community during this ever-changing time. We will continue to do our best to support our students and their families by providing quality learning experiences and keeping you up-to-date and informed of any changes to our learning environment as supported by the NSW Department of Education. 
Over the last week, we have conducted a survey to ascertain our community’s levels of access to technology. We have also made phone calls home and we thank all those who have contributed to our data collection. From the beginning of Term 2, we will implement online learning through the Google Classroom platform.  Booklets will still be made available to any student who requires one.  
Each faculty has developed resources for students to access at home. To assist you and your child in managing the change to working from home, we suggest you divide the day into five 45-minute sessions with scheduled breaks in between. The schedule below may assist in your child maintaining a routine during this time away from school. 

	Session 1
	9.00am – 9.45am

	Break
	9.45am – 9.55am

	Session 2
	9.55am – 10.40am

	Recess
	10.40am – 11.00am

	Session 3
	11.00am – 11.45am

	Break
	11.45am – 11.55am

	Session 4
	11.55am – 12.40pm

	Lunch
	12.40pm – 1.15pm

	Session 5
	1.15pm – 2.00pm


Work for each teaching cycle will be uploaded before school every Monday Week A. Students may choose to follow their school timetable or base their daily workload on interest. Staff may also request that students sign in to particular sessions if they will be conducting class discussions online. ALL work should be completed, and turned-in via Google Classroom, by the end of the teaching cycle (two weeks).

Staff will mark submitted work and provide feedback to students on their progress. They will also monitor work completion rates and contact you, as required, to support students in accessing the classwork set.
Our students access Google Classroom through the G-Suite in the student portal via this link: portal.det.nsw.edu.au.  All students will be emailed an invitation, by their classroom teacher, to join their Google Class. If your child has any technical issues whilst logging on, please contact the school on 96243329 or email at: sevenhills-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Students will submit their work though Google Classroom. This platform will be used to communicate with staff regarding any questions relating to the work set. You can also contact the school via the school email address and attention any queries to their classroom teacher.

The amount of work set by each faculty equates with the number of sessions students normally undertake every two weeks. 

	Courses
	Sessions every 2 weeks



	
	Year 7
	Year 8
	7/8 Support
	Year 9
	Year 10


	9 Support
	10 Support

	English
	7
	8
	8
	7
	8
	8
	8

	Mathematics
	7
	9
	8
	7
	8
	6
	8

	Science
	7
	8
	5
	7
	7
	6
	7

	HSIE
	5
	6
	5
	6
	8
	8
	8

	PDHPE/Sport
	7
	7
	7
	8
	7
	7
	7

	TAS
	5
	5
	5
	
	
	
	

	Visual Arts
	3
	3
	3
	
	
	
	

	Music
	3
	3
	3
	
	
	
	

	Language
	5
	
	5
	
	
	
	

	9 Elective A
	
	
	
	5
	
	5
	

	9 Elective B
	
	
	
	5
	
	5
	

	9 Elective C
	
	
	
	5
	
	5
	

	10 Elective X
	
	
	
	
	6
	
	6

	10 Elective Y
	
	
	
	
	6
	
	6

	 7 SEL
	1
	
	1
	
	
	
	

	 8 Metacognition
	
	1
	
	
	
	
	


We do understand; however, that during this time of uncertainty, there is a balance to be made between maintaining your child’s education and taking care of yourselves, family and friends. Therefore, the above table is simply indicative of the sessions they would normally study during a school fortnight.
Parents/caregivers are not expected to replace classroom teachers. We are asking that you encourage, and support your child to develop routines and work patterns that will enable them to complete tasks to the best of their ability, and monitor the submission of work to ensure that it occurs within the timeframe required. 
If your child requires a device such as a laptop to access the material online please contact the school as soon as possible to discuss ways in which we can assist. We will be able to loan some devices on a short-term basis, so that no student is disadvantaged during this time. This includes families who may require extra devices due to parents working from home or siblings also completing studies from home. 
If you or your child has any questions or concerns relating to their learning or support during this time, I encourage you to call the school on 96243329 or email the school at:  sevenhills-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au.
Yours sincerely,
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Greg Johnstone
Principal
3/4/2020
�
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